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The U.S. Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) prohibits 
discrimination in all its programs 
and activities on the basis of race, 
color, national origin, gender, 
religion, age, disability, political 
beliefs, sexual orientation, or 
marital or family status. (Not all 
prohibited bases apply to all 
programs.) Persons with 
disabilities who require alternative 
means for communication of 
program information (braille, large, 
print, audiotape, etc.) should 
contact the USDA’s TARGET 
Center at (202) 720-2600 (Voice 
and TDD). To file a complaint of 
discrimination, write:  USDA, 
Director, Office of Civil Rights, 
Room 326-W, Whitten Building, 
14th and Independence Avenue, 
SW Washington, DC 20250-9410.  
Voice and TDD: (202) 720-5964.  
USDA is an equal opportunity 
provider and employer.

If you believe that you have 
experienced national origin 
discrimination and want help or more 
information, please contact:

Steve Shelor
Assistant Director

Program Delivery, Outreach
And Compliance

USDA/APHIS/CREC
Room 1137 South Building

14th & Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20250
Voice:  202-720-0010
Fax:  202-720-2365

Email:  steve.shelor@aphis.usda.gov

mailto:steve.shelor@aphis.usda.gov


Here are some examples of what
might be national origin
discrimination:

A hospital only has forms or
documents in English and does not
know how to help you if you don't
speak, read, write, or understand 
English well enough.

You call the police to report an 
emergency, but they cannot help 
you because they only speak
English and they cannot 
understand your language.

Your child's school communicates 
important information to you only in 
English, but you do not read or
understand English well enough 
to understand the information.

You seek help at a government 
office but there is not an employee 
or interpreter who can speak
your language. You are told to 
return with someone who can 
interpret for you.

A government office sends 
important documents to you -- such 
as applications, letters regarding
reduction, denial, or termination of 
money, or any letter that requires 
your reply -- in English only.

A company or group receives funds 
from the federal government to 
conduct a research study that
impacts your community. As part of 
the study, they have to talk with the 
community, but they only
speak with individuals in the 
community who are fluent in 
English.

National Origin
Discrimination

Is
Against the Law

Have you tried to get benefits or 
services from the government or an 
organization but were unable to 
because you cannot read, speak, 
write, or understand English well 
enough?

Did you know that this could be a 
form of national origin 

discrimination?

What is national origin 
discrimination?

A federal law, Title VI of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964, protects your 
civil rights, including your right to be 
free from national origin 
discrimination.

The Supreme Court of the United 
States of America said that one type 
of national origin discrimination is
discrimination based on your 
inability to speak, read, write, or 
understand English.

This means that states or local 
governments or any organization 
that receives money or other types of 
assistance from the federal 
government cannot discriminate 
against you because of your national 
origin.


